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WORDS FROM OUR CHAIRMAN 

 

Chairman’s Comments: 

Several events are planned for the members of the Chesapeake Chapter and I hope you take advantage of them.  

On Sunday, February 10th the annual Eat Out 2019 will be held at The Normandie Farm Restaurant. The details 

of the event are outlined in this issue of the TSR. I’m sure members will enjoy the buffet offered as well as 

meeting some of the newer members.  

 

At the end of February and into March several members take the Amtrak Auto Train to Florida for the 5th 

Annual Winter Tour. This year the tour will be going to Savannah, GA as well as spending time at the Amelia 

Island 2019 Concours d’Elegance.   

 

May 3, 4, and 5 are the dates the Mini-GOF is scheduled to be held at the Wades Point Inn in McDaniel, MD. 

The event, spearheaded by Ralph Cattaneo, will be another outstanding Gathering of the Faithful.  You can 

register until February 25th so contact Ralph at dps6060@aol.com before it’s too late.  

 

On June 2nd, the 42nd Original British Car Day (OBCD) is being held at The Barn at Serra Valley Farms in 

Mt Airey, MD. As you may be aware, after more than two decades of being OBCD Chairman, John Tokar is 

stepping down and is turning it over to Tom Renda.  Tom has volunteered to take this position and will 

welcome any assistance you offer. You can contact Tom at 410-804-7017 or  thomasdrenda@gmail.com.  

 

In August a tour of New England is being planned. The routes as well as the sites to be visited are now being 

determined, so if you’re interested in going or finding more details of the first Summer Sojourn contact Milt 

Babirak at mbabirack@babirakcarr.com who will glad to fill you in. 

 

The final event for the year is the Fall Ramble. This year it will be held in Dorchester County, MD with 

planning starting later this month. If you are interested in participating in the planning, please contact Milt 

Babirak mbabirak@babirakcarr.com. It occurs the last weekend in October usually at the peak of the autumn 

foliage.  

 

Looking forward to seeing you at these events. 

Safety Fast!        

Your Chairman, Shaun English 

                                

 
 

 

  

mailto:dps6060@aol.com
mailto:thomasdrenda@gmail.com
mailto:mbabirack@babirakcarr.com
mailto:mbabirak@babirakcarr.com
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FROM YOUR EDITOR 

I hope you enjoy this WINTER 2019 issue of THE SQUARE RIGGER (TSR), our club’s quarterly 

newsletter.   

  

2018 was a year I will never forget!   Following our retirements, Mark and I visited some amazing countries and 

experienced amazing people and cultures.   My son and daughter-in-law were married in November.   The 

wedding was beautiful and we are delighted for them.  I’m going to put on my Realtor hat next and find them 

their first home.   Another son will be getting married in August 2019 – bring on the wedding bliss 😊 

 

As we enter 2019, I am very thankful for all of our amazing car club friends.  We are blessed to be a part of 

such a “cool” group of individuals getting together, socializing and enjoying our cars.   The upcoming trips are 

sure to be fun and exciting!   

 

As always, please send me photos of your cars, articles, up-coming events, pictures, recipes, stories, funny 

quotes, etc. to include in the next newsletter.  I am always looking for a new cover story. 

 

Kindly yours, Maxie Brown 

   

A very cold newsletter editor standing at the Cliffs of Moher, Ireland 
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WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

 

We are pleased to introduce the following new members: 

 

1. Thomas D. Renda, of Catonsville, Md.  Thomas owns a 1971 MG B GT. 

2. Jerome Prochaska, of Orlean, Va.  Jerome drives a 1951 MG TD, which he was owned for nearly 60 

years. 

 

Welcome to all!   (Please send me your photos for the next edition). 

 

 

 

Our Club Symbol --- A Real Chesapeake Bay Skipjack 
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CALENDAR 

OF 

EVENTS 
 

February 2, 2019 MG Car Club Awards Banquet, PJ Skidoo’s, 

Fairfax, Va. Contact Ted Whitehouse 301-

229-3203. 

February 10, 2019 Winter Eat Out – Normandie Farm 

Restaurant, Potomac, Md. 

February 28-March 13, 2019 5th Annual Florida Winter Tour 

April 05, 2019 Deadline for articles – Spring TSR 2019 

May 3-5, 2019 2019 Mini GOF Mk XLVI  - Maryland’s 

Eastern Shore 

June 2, 2019 42nd annual Original British Car Day (OBCD) 

The Barn at Serra Valley Farms, Mt. Airy, 

Md. 

August, 2019 New England Tour – more to follow in the 

next TSR Edition 

October, 2019 Fall Ramble – Cambridge, Md. 

October, 2020 Fall Ramble – Cape May, NJ 

 

Note to members – I feel sure that I am missing important events.  Please send me 

upcoming information so I don’t miss anything in the next issue! 
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RECENT CHAPTER & CHAPTER RELATED EVENTS 

Fall Ramble 2018 – October 26 - 28, 2018:  Monticello & Orange County, Virginia 

 

 

Club members standing in front of the west portico. 

 



 

8 

 

 

With the weather forecast for the weekend ---- gloomy ---- but it did not get in our way!  We left our homes and 

headed to the beautiful Virginia countryside to participate in our club’s much-loved, annual excursion.  Indeed, 

Friday was gloomy but we got a small miracle on Saturday – unexpectantly, out comes the sun!   Yay 😊 

 

 

Beautiful photo taken by Dale Flowers 

Monticello was spectacular; not to mention that we picked the most perfect time of year to visit with the cool 

temperatures and falling leaves.  Following a tour of the home’s interior, club members made their way around 

the grounds and eventually to the burial grounds of our Nation’s third president, Thomas Jefferson.  Following 

the tour, we drove into nearby Shadwell and had lunch at Shadwell’s Restaurant (which was delicious)!   Then 

we were back into our cars headed to Gordonsville, Virginia.   The back-country roads were majestic, passing 

by fields of cattle and horses.  Farms and large estate mansions go on for miles – lost in beauty and time.   

 

On Saturday evening, club members enjoyed refreshments, cocktails and a delicious dinner at a quaint 

restaurant in Orange, Virginia, called “Forked on Main”.   Following dinner, we were entertained by local 

historian Phil Audibert, who shared a wealth of history about the small Town of Orange and its involvement in 

the Civil War. 

 

Please see the video below which highlights our fun and wonderful trip! 

 

 

..\..\Pictures\Exported Videos\Fall Ramble 

2018_Small.mp4 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/Maxie%20Brown/Pictures/Exported%20Videos/Fall%20Ramble%202018_Small.mp4
file:///C:/Users/Maxie%20Brown/Pictures/Exported%20Videos/Fall%20Ramble%202018_Small.mp4
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UPCOMING EVENTS & ACTIVITIES 

ANNUAL EAT OUT 2019 - FEBRUARY 10, 2019 

Eat Out 2019 at Normandie Farm Restaurant 

Sunday, February 10, 2019 - Noon 

Buffet meal offering too much to mention! 

 

Cost: $45.00 per person (including tax and gratuity).  Cash bar is available for cocktails. 

Web site www.popovers.com.   Please RSVP by February 3, 2019 and remit checks payable to: 

CCNEMGTR to Shaun English, 9813 Brambly Lane, Alexandria, VA 22309.   Questions: 703-

229-3317 or spenglish@aol.com  

 

Direction: From I 495, DC Beltway, exit #39 MD Route 190, River Road, three miles west to 

2nd Potomac Village signal, right onto Falls Road, MD 189, approximately one mile on your 

left is Normandie Farm Restaurant, 10710 Falls Road, Potomac, MD 20854. Tel # 301-983-

8838. 

 

 

FIFTH ANNUAL WINTER TOUR TO FLORIDA 

FEBRUARY 28-MARCH 13, 2019 

PLANNING THE FIFTH ANNUAL WINTER TOUR TO FLORIDA AND GEORGIA 

  

            

We are planning the Fifth Annual Winter Tour 2019. The upcoming Winter Tour will be held on February 28, 

2019 to March 13, 2019. As you may know, we take our MGs down to Sanford Florida on the Amtrak Auto 

train and then drive around Florida for about two weeks. It’s great fun! 

 

We have secured our train tickets and made our hotel reservations. Activities include: (1) a guided tram 

tour and museum visit at Daytona International Speedway; (2) a couple of days in historic St. Augustine; (3) a 

cookout and car show hosted in our honor by the MG Classics of Jacksonville and other local Florida British 

care clubs; (4) two days in charming Savannah, Georgia; and (5) a weekend at the famous Amelia Island 

Concours d’ Elegance 2019 where we will actually have our cars on display on the concours field at the 

Saturday “Cars and Coffee.”  We will also be visiting several classic car museums. 

 

http://www.popovers.com/
mailto:spenglish@aol.com
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Glen Moore is a retired college President and long-time MG enthusiast now living on Flagler Beach and 

he has been a source of great help in planning the Winter Tour this year. Since Glen lives in the area, he knows 

the Daytona Raceway, St. Augustine and Amelia Island. He has made recommendations concerning activities at 

these locations and has suggested: restaurants, hotels and scenic routes. He has been terrific. He is also hosting 

cocktails and dinner for us at his home one evening. 

 

The following Chapter members are registered for the Winter Tour: 

1. Shaun English 

2. Jim Bradley 

3. Judith Curtis 

4. John Debelius 

5. Charlie Carrochio 

6. Barbara VanOver 

7. Rosemary Eaton 

8. Milton Babirak 

 

If you would like to get more information about this exciting trip, please contact Milton Babirak at 

mbabirak@babirakcarr.com or 703-501-7924. Please watch for our advertisement on the Winter Tour 2019 in 

the next issue of The Sacred Octagon. 

 

 

 

SPRING Mini-GOF – May 3-5, 2019 
Maryland’s Eastern Shore 

 

 

 

On behalf of the Chesapeake Chapter NEMGTR, we would like to extend our invitation to attend a fun-

filled weekend hosted by the Chesapeake Chapter of the New England MG T Register. The “Mini 

Gathering of the Faithful XLVI“, (known as GoF for short) will be held May 3 – 5, 2019 at the historic 

Wades Point Inn, McDaniel, Md. All rooms in the Georgian-style inn and the newer building are water 

view and furnished with period pieces. The Wades Point is located approximately 5 miles from St. 

Michaels, MD.  

mailto:mbabirak@babirakcarr.com
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For the past 45 years Chapter members and friends have been gathering 

each spring at locations throughout the Mid Atlantic area; driving their 

MGT‘s and enjoying friendships and building oh-so-many memories along the 

way. 

  

 
Besides meeting other T owners in our private hospitality room, 

you will be able to get some great pictures of your car and many 

other T’s in this unique waterfront setting.  

 
Enjoy a Friday night dinner at a nearby seafood eatery and a 

bonfire by the shore. Touring the area and a group lunch on Saturday, as well as our banquet dinner are 

always fun.  

 

This year all registrants will receive a unique commemorative plaque to add to their memorabilia 

collections.  For your registration form and to RSVP contact Ralph Cattaneo, 410-979-6060, 

dps6060@aol.com, A limited number of rooms remain. 

Sponsored in part by 

 

 

42nd annual Original British Car Day (OBCD) – June 2, 2019 

The Barn at Serra Valley Farms 

5601 Ridge Road, Mt. Airy, Maryland 

 
Greetings to all!   

It was decided that we were due for a change in venue as the new location is now closer to the population center 

of the British car clubs and their owners. It is a very nice facility that offers some real advantages that I know 

you will enjoy. It has a wide expanse of level grassy fields for car displays and vendor set-ups and has plenty of 

on-site areas for spectator parking. We believe that this new location will improve both the participant and 

spectator's experience for all who attend.  The Featured Marquee will be the Mini! 

mailto:dps6060@aol.com
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 I have also taken a new path and will no longer serve as your Chairman. It has been a rewarding experience for 

me but the torch has now been passed to Tom Renda, your new Chairman. His contact information is 

thomasdrenda@gmail.com and his phone number is 410-804-7017.  I wish him success in this new undertaking 

and hope you will support him, and our show, as you have done in the past. 

 We are continually thankful for the support of all the car clubs over the years and look forward to your 

participation in OBCD 2019 and in the future! 

 Best regards, 

John M. Tokar 

 

INTERESTING ARTICLES, TIDBITS & TRIVIA 

 

Exciting news from Club Member Barbara Van Over:    

On Wednesday, January 9th, Freddie Kitchens, Barbara’s son-in-law, was named the Head Coach of the 

Cleveland Browns!   Freddie has been with the Browns for a year, first coaching tight ends.  Then, after they 

fired the head coach and offensive coordinator, Freddie was moved up to the offensive coordinator position.  

He was credited with turning the offense around and working with rookie quarterback and first draft pick, 

Baker Mayfield, to improve his stats. 

Congratulations!  Freddie has put in the long hours and hard work first in college and then the NFL; he’s 

earned this amazing opportunity.  Barbara is now a happy member of the Dawg Pound....woof woof! 

Barbara’s daughter Ginger, Freddie and her 2 granddaughters live in the Cleveland Heights area. 

 

 

 

 

For those who have vehicles which require a “spin-on” oil 

filter, here is some eye-opening information: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iTNJLEV8CG8 

  

mailto:thomasdrenda@gmail.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=iTNJLEV8CG8
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See if you c’n use these words in a sentence! 

Word  Sentence with Use of the Word 

Awl  I need to get a quart of awl for my outboard motor. 

Bard  I bard that El Camino from my cousin Jimmy. 

Bass  That was the bass moonshine I ever had. 

Cheer  Pappy sure does like sitting in his rockin’ cheer. 

Did  There’s a did possum in the middle of the road. 

Far   My still blew up and caught on far. 

Ranch  Can you hand me the ranch from my toolbox? 

Rat  Go down the road and make a rat turn at the bait shop. 

 

 

Dialing a Rotary Phone – hilarious! 

https://www.msn.com/en-us/lifestyle/lifestyle-buzz/are-we-supposed-to-pick-up-the-phone-and-then-do-it-hilarious-
footage-shows-two-teenagers-completely-baffled-by-a-rotary-telephone-when-given-four-minutes-to-make-one-call/ar-
BBS3IkS?ocid=spartanntp 

 

 

https://www.msn.com/en-us/lifestyle/lifestyle-buzz/are-we-supposed-to-pick-up-the-phone-and-then-do-it-hilarious-footage-shows-two-teenagers-completely-baffled-by-a-rotary-telephone-when-given-four-minutes-to-make-one-call/ar-BBS3IkS?ocid=spartanntp
https://www.msn.com/en-us/lifestyle/lifestyle-buzz/are-we-supposed-to-pick-up-the-phone-and-then-do-it-hilarious-footage-shows-two-teenagers-completely-baffled-by-a-rotary-telephone-when-given-four-minutes-to-make-one-call/ar-BBS3IkS?ocid=spartanntp
https://www.msn.com/en-us/lifestyle/lifestyle-buzz/are-we-supposed-to-pick-up-the-phone-and-then-do-it-hilarious-footage-shows-two-teenagers-completely-baffled-by-a-rotary-telephone-when-given-four-minutes-to-make-one-call/ar-BBS3IkS?ocid=spartanntp
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1950's version of an E-Mail 

I have no idea who put this together, but it is wonderful.... especially the pix!!   

 
  

Long ago and far away, in a land that time forgot, 

Before the days of Dylan , or the dawn of Camelot. 

There lived a race of innocents, and they were you and me, 
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For Ike was in the White House in that land where we were born, 

Where navels were for oranges, and Peyton Place was porn. 

We longed for love and romance, and waited for our Prince, 

Eddie Fisher married Liz, and no one's seen him since. 
  

 
  

We danced to 'Little Darlin,' and sang to 'Stagger Lee' 

And cried for Buddy Holly in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
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Only girls wore earrings then, and 3 was one too many, 

And only boys wore flat-top cuts, except for Jean McKinney. 
  

And only in our wildest dreams did we expect to see 

A boy named George with Lipstick, in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
  

 
  

We fell for Frankie Avalon, Annette was oh, so nice, 
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And when they made a movie, they never made it twice.. 
  

 
  

We didn't have a Star Trek Five, or Psycho Two and Three, 

Or Rocky-Rambo Twenty in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
  

Miss Kitty had a heart of gold, and Chester had a limp, 

And Reagan was a Democrat whose co-star was a chimp. 
  

 
  

We had a Mr. Wizard, but not a Mr. T, 

And Oprah couldn't talk yet, in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
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We had our share of heroes, we never thought they'd go, 

At least not Bobby Darin, or Marilyn Monroe. 

For youth was still eternal, and life was yet to be, 

And Elvis was forever in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
  

 
  

We'd never seen the rock band that was Grateful to be Dead, 

And Airplanes weren't named Jefferson , and Zeppelins were not Led. 
 

 
  

And Beatles lived in gardens then, and Monkees lived in trees, 

Madonna was Mary in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
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We'd never heard of microwaves, or telephones in cars, 

And babies might be bottle-fed, but they were not grown in jars. 
  

 
  

And pumping iron got wrinkles out, and 'gay' meant fancy-free, 

And dorms were never co-Ed in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
  

 
  

We hadn't seen enough of jets to talk about the lag, 

And microchips were what was left at the bottom of the bag. 
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And hardware was a box of nails, and bytes came from a flea, 

And rocket ships were fiction in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
  

 
  

T-Birds came with portholes, and side shows came with freaks, 

And bathing suits came big enough to cover both your cheeks. 
  

 
  

And Coke came just in bottles, and skirts below the knee, 

And Castro came to power near the Land That Made Me, Me. 
  
 
  

We had no Crest with Fluoride, we had no Hill Street Blues, 

We had no patterned pantyhose or Lipton herbal tea 

Or prime-time ads for those dysfunctions in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
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There were no golden arches, no Perrier to chill, 

And fish were not called Wanda, and cats were not called Bill 
  

 
  

And middle-aged was 35 and old was forty-three, 

And ancient were our parents in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
  
 

But all things have a season, or so we've heard them say, 

And now instead of Maybelline we swear by Retin-A. 
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They send us invitations to join AARP, 

We've come a long way, baby, from the Land That Made Me, Me. 
  

 
  

So now we face a brave new world in slightly larger jeans, 

And wonder why they're using smaller print in magazines. 

And we tell our children's children of the way it used to be, 

Long ago and far away in the Land That Made Me, Me. 
  

 
  

If you didn't grow up in the fifty’s, 

You missed the greatest time in history, 

Hope you enjoyed this read as much as I did. 

If So, PLEASE FORWARD this note to 

someone who will appreciate these memories.. 
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ONLY A MAN WOULD ATTEMPT THIS -- Just try reading this without 
laughing till you cry!!! 
 

 Pocket Tazer Stun Gun, a great gift for the wife. A guy who purchased his lovely wife a pocket Tazer 
for their anniversary submitted this: Last weekend I saw something at Larry's Pistol & Pawn Shop that 
sparked my interest. The occasion was our 15th anniversary and I was looking for a little something 
extra for my wife Julie. What I came across was a 100,000-volt, pocket/purse-sized Taser. The 
effects of the Taser were supposed to be short lived, with no long-term adverse effect on your 
assailant, allowing her adequate time to retreat to safety...??  
 
WAY TOO COOL! Long story short, I bought the device and brought it home... I loaded two AAA 
batteries in the darn thing and pushed the button. Nothing! I was disappointed. I learned, however, 
that if I pushed the button and pressed it against a metal surface at the same time, I'd get the blue arc 
of electricity darting back and forth between the prongs. AWESOME!!! Unfortunately, I have yet to 
explain to Julie what that burn spot is on the face of her microwave. Okay, so I was home alone with 
this new toy, thinking to myself that it couldn't be all that bad with only two AAA batteries, right? There 
I sat in my recliner, my cat Gracie looking on intently (trusting little soul) while I was reading the 
directions and thinking that I really needed to try this thing out on a flesh & blood moving target. I 
must admit I thought about zapping Gracie (for a fraction of a second) and then thought better of it. 
She is such a sweet cat. But, if I was going to give this thing to my wife to protect herself against a 
mugger, I did want some assurance that it would work as advertised. Am I wrong? So, there I sat in a 
pair of shorts and a tank top with my reading glasses perched delicately on the bridge of my nose, 
directions in one hand, and Taser in another.  
 
The directions said that: a one-second burst would shock and disorient your assailant; a two-second 
burst was supposed to cause muscle spasms and a major loss of bodily control; and a three-second 
burst would purportedly make your assailant flop on the ground like a fish out of water. Any burst 
longer than three seconds would be wasting the batteries. All the while I'm looking at this little device 
measuring about 5" long, less than 3/4 inch in circumference (loaded with two itsy, bitsy AAA 
batteries); pretty cute really, and thinking to myself, 'no possible way!' What happened next is almost 
beyond description, but I'll do my best. I'm sitting there alone, Gracie looking on with her head cocked 
to one side so as to say, 'Don't do it stupid,' reasoning that a one second burst from such a tiny lil ole 
thing couldn't hurt all that bad... I decided to give myself a one second burst just for heck of it. I 
touched the prongs to my naked thigh, pushed the button, and... HOLY MOTHER OF GOD. 
WEAPONS OF MASS DESTRUCTION. WHAT THE...!!!  
 
I'm pretty sure Hulk Hogan ran in through the side door, picked me up in the recliner, then body 
slammed us both on the carpet, over and over and over again. I vaguely recall waking up on my side 
in the fetal position, with tears in my eyes, body soaking wet, both nipples on fire, testicles nowhere to 
be found, with my left arm tucked under my body in the oddest position, and tingling in my legs! The 
cat was making meowing sounds I had never heard before, clinging to a picture frame hanging above 
the fireplace, obviously in an attempt to avoid getting slammed by my body flopping all over the living 
room.  
 
Note: If you ever feel compelled to 'mug' yourself with a Taser, one note of caution: There is NO such 
thing as a one second burst when you zap yourself! You will not let go of that thing until it is dislodged 
from your hand by a violent thrashing about on the floor! A three second burst would be considered 
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conservative! A minute or so later (I can't be sure, as time was a relative thing at that point), I 
collected my wits (what little I had left), sat up and surveyed the landscape. My bent reading glasses 
were on the mantel of the fireplace. · The recliner was upside down and about 8 feet or so from 
where it originally was. · My triceps, right thigh and both nipples were still twitching... · My face felt 
like it had been shot up with Novocain, and my bottom lip weighed 88 lbs. · I had no control over the 
drooling. · Apparently, I had crapped in my shorts, but was too numb to know for sure, and my sense 
of smell was gone. · I saw a faint smoke cloud above my head, which I believe came from my hair. 
I'm still looking for my testicles and I'm offering a significant reward for their safe return!  
 
PS: My wife can't stop laughing about my experience, loved the gift and now regularly threatens me 
with it! If you think education is difficult, try being stupid!!!! 
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Chesapeake Chapter Membership Registration Form 

1. The form on the following page can be used to send your information to the Chesapeake Chapter of the New England MG-T 

Register for Membership Registration or other information requests.  

2. Please note that we will never supply your information to a third party, will never use your information for telemarketing, and 

will use your information solely for membership application/registration purposes.  

3. You must print, fill-out and mail the form to the address specified below.  You may do this by clicking here or by clicking on 

the form below (this requires the free Acrobat Reader).  

4. Our organization is a local chapter of the New England MG 'T' Register, so we must require that all Chapter Members also be 

members in the "Register." If you do not belong to the "Register," please request information and application forms by 

contacting  the "Register's" specific website: http://www.nemgtr.org/join.htm 

Additional Notes: 

1. Note that you do not need to own an MG T-type --- all that is required for membership is an interest in MG T-type and other 

classic automobiles!  

2. Please include all letters and numbers shown in the car and engine number boxed on the "maker's" plate.  

3. TD owners please note that there are three boxes on your "maker's" plate; include the information from all three.  

4. If the engine is a replacement, list the number of the engine actually in the car.  

5. This information is needed for the chapter's records and to correct and update the Register's files.  

6. Incomplete forms will be returned to you via your provided address, for needed corrections.  

7. If you have additional MGs, please attach additional forms as required. 

Please make check payable to: Chesapeake Chapter NEMGTR --- 

 

Send check to:  Chesapeake Chapter NEMGTR c/o Milton Babirak, 47539 Coldspring Place, Sterling, VA 

21065-7446 

http://www.chesapeakechaptermgtclub.com/documents/RegistrationFormV6.pdf
http://www.adobe.com/prodindex/acrobat/readstep.html
http://www.nemgtr.org/join.htm
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TSR Advertisements 

 

 

Editor’s Note: Members of the Chesapeake Chapter of the NEMGTR are encouraged to submit classified ads free of charge to the 

Editor via e-mail or snail mail at one of the addresses shown on page 2.  Photographs are also accepted --- digital pictures are the 

easiest to deal with, however!  Please let us know the results of your ad (did you make the sale, or find what you were looking for?).   

Also, let the Editor know whether you want it to appear just once, or in follow-on issues of our TSR Newsletter. 
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